COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:
June 8, 2011

TO:
Lee Holloway, Chairman, County Board of Supervisors
FROM:
Mark Grady, Acting Deputy Corporation Counsel 

SUBJECT: 
Proposed Ordinance Amendments in Preparation for Implementation of Possible State-Mandated Employee Pension Contributions

Issue

It is anticipated that previously-adopted, but currently enjoined, state law, or new state law, will require employee contributions to Milwaukee County’s retirement system of one-half of the annual required contribution.  Once such a law becomes effective, the county must comply with it and DAS will do so.  

The ordinances were previously amended with respect to the county-required contributions (2%-3%-4%) and the necessary language was included to allow those contributions to be made on a pre-tax basis.  Based on advice of tax counsel to the retirement system, the anticipated state-mandated contributions, like the contributions already imposed by the County, can be made on a pre-tax basis, but only after the pension ordinances have been amended to do so. Without an amendment to county ordinances, all state-mandated employee contributions will be made on an after-tax basis.  

Recommendation

Therefore, the attached resolution and ordinance amendments are recommended for adoption.  If adopted prior to any change in state law, all contributions required by the state law will be made by employees on a pre-tax basis.

The Employee Benefits Workgroup has discussed and agrees with this recommendation.  However, the Workgroup members have not reviewed the attached ordinance amendments.  

This matter should be referred to the Committee on Finance and Audit, the Committee on Personnel, the Pension Study Commission and the Pension Board.

A fiscal note will be prepared and submitted upon receipt of the actuary’s analysis.  

cc:   Chris Abele, County Executive

        George Aldrich, Chief of Staff, County Executive

        Terry Cooley, Chief of Staff, County Board

        Carol Mueller, County Board Clerk

        Jody Mapp, County Board Clerk

        Employee Benefit Work Group members

